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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

School 

Holidays 

1st October 

 to  

12th October 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 
 

Monday  

15th October 
 

Week 2 

22nd October 

Cricket Clinics 
 

25th October 

School Disco 
 

Week 3 

Bullying Awareness 
Program—Interrelate 
Year 3—5 classes 

Principal’s News  
 

Dear Families, 
 
We have had a very good term 3 with students working hard and making 
great progress.   Recently I attended the Festival of Music choir           
performance at Festival Theatre.   Our students performed  really well 
and it was a wonderful evening.    Well done to all students in the choir 
and thank you to Mrs Girgolas our Choir trainer. 
 
We  wish  all children  a  safe holiday.  School recommences for Term 4 on 
Monday, 15th October. 
 
Cherie Collings 
Principal 

IMPORTANT   REMINDER 
 

Please advise the school as soon as possible of any changes to: 

Address 
Telephone Numbers  

Emergency Contacts etc.  
 

It is vital that our records are kept up to date.    
 

Thank you 

Last Tuesday evening 32 of our students performed on stage at the        
Adelaide Festival Theatre as part of the Public Primary Schools’ Festival 
of Music. 
Our school was also represented by 2 students who were part of the       
orchestra/troupe. 
The Primary Schools Festival of Music, an official state icon, is a public 
school-based music education program which is a collaboration between 
the Department for  Education and the 
SAPPS Music Society, which gives all 
SA public primary students the         
opportunity to perform at a prestigious 
venue. 
The commissioned work was entitled 
“Next Stop: North Terrace” which was 
a series of songs composed by local   
musician Mark  Simeon Ferguson about 
the North Terrace  cultural  precinct.  
The concert ended with a spectacular 
sea of  colour.  It was a spectacular 
event that our students enjoyed being a 
part of. 
Congratulations to all members of the Senior Choir.  



 



 

Father’s Night at The Pines Preschool 
 
 
 

Wednesday 19th September was       
Father's Night in the Preschool.   Many 
dads braved the rainy weather and    
attended an evening session at         
Preschool. 
 
It was a special and happy occasion.   
Dads and their children read books,  
painted pictures, built towers and  
houses, played with playdough and much 
more.   The dads even participated in a 
group time, where we sang songs and 
played fun games. 
 
A big thank you to Jamie and Jack from 
Happy Haven OSHC who provided a  
yummy BBQ  dinner for everyone.  
 
A big big thank you to all the  dads  who 
attended this lovely event. 

Girl’s Thursday Netball 

 

Every Thursday during term 2 and 3, 

Miss M and Miss B ran netball skills  

sessions for year 6/7 students. From 

the first week to the last, students     

improved in all areas including      

teamwork and  resilience.   They     

consistently attended the sessions and 

put in their best effort. Well done to all 

the students who participated. 



 

Qkr is here! 

The Pines School has introduced a new method of pay-

ing for School and Preschool fees and also the ordering 

of lunches through the canteen. 

It is a free app called ‘Qkr’ which is downloaded onto 

your mobile phone.  Please note: 

The app will not give you information about how 

much you owe in fees, you need to check your 

invoice or contact the school. 

2018 School fees – the full year fee of $250 is 

ticked by default but you can nominate “Enter 

Amount” to pay a different amount. 

2018 Preschool fees – term 3 fees of $70 is set as  

default but you can nominate “Enter Amount” 

to pay a different amount. 

Canteen lunch orders – you can pre-order lunches 

in advance by nominating the date. The cut off 

time to order lunch on the same day is 

9:00am. 

Information about the app is also available on the 

school website and on Skoolbag. 

For further information please enquire at the school the 

front office. 

Canteen News 

Canteen on-line ordering is going well, please         
remember that you need to place orders   
before 9am.  You can also order lunches up 
to two weeks in  advance. 
 

 

Volunteers 

We would welcome anyone that is available to  
volunteer in the canteen. 

 


